
Board of Health Meeting Minutes 

September 14, 2016 

Community Center Conference Room  

7:00 pm  

The meeting opened at 7:00 pm.  

Present: C. Levine, Ed Welch, Ken Zoller, Beverly Anderson, Jim Andrews. Absent: Jay Schwab, Luba 

Raynus 

Minutes from the August meeting were reviewed and minor changes to the text noted. Levine voted to 

approve the minutes with changes; Welch seconded; all voted in favor of approval.  

Andrews reviewed the history of the new subdivision, Audubon Preserve, and indicated that the plans 

had been approved by all required departments.  The Board members present signed off on the plans 

for the subdivision.  

Andrews noted the Congregational Church is undergoing repairs to its septic system.  

The Chair asked for an update on the housing and septic system at 62 South Main Street.  Anderson told 

the Board that tickets would be issued following the ten business days allowed in the recent order to 

correct. Andrews gave an update on the septic system.  Anderson was asked to have the tickets issued 

by the Sherriff to ensure proof that the owner had received them.  

Anderson noted that issues related to closure of the beach likely should be discussed with other 

members of the Board present and the Board agreed.  The issue will be placed on next month’s agenda.  

The Board approved the Health Department’s request to have an intern, Danielle Chernobylsky, work on 

projects related to her public health training. The Board asked to see a copy of her resume.  

Welch noted issues with the BOH website, which Anderson said she would address. The Board also 

asked that a link to the Health Department be set up in the BOH site.  

The Board asked that the flu clinic schedule be sent out.  

The meeting ended at 8:00 pm. Welch moved to end the meeting; Levine seconded; all voted in favor.  

 


